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Teleconference Pastoral Council 

                                                                            Summary Meeting Minutes 

May 5, 2021 

In Attendance:  Fr. James Aboyi, Eamonn Ahearne, Julie Davis, Jay Iole, Marilyn Johnston, Lisa Low, Anita 
Petitte, Frank Polimene, David Portillo, Martin Ruggiero, Russ Spencer, Alex Van Vianen, Deacon Ed 
Winklebauer, Fr. Wilfred Yinah 

Invited Guests:  Lani Gore, Pam Boggs, Tracy Ryan 

Roll call verified a quorum. 

Jay called the meeting to order at 6:31pm  

Opening Prayer offered by Deacon Ed 

Corrections to the minutes:  Carter Acosta was the winner in the free throw contest; up to $500 was 
allocated for a Blood Drive flag. Minutes unanimously approved as corrected 

ST. JOHN BOSCO – Anita 

• Congratulations to all the students making their Sacraments this year 
• Congratulations to Jamie as the new principal and Jennifer as the new pre-school director 
• Welcome to Molly Goins, Cindy Casaus and Judea Oyer to the SJB Advisory Board 
• First Graders will lead May Crowning, May 7th 
• Graduation will take place with present mitigation strategies in place 
• People have been very generous to all the teachers during Teacher Appreciation Week 

DAVID PORTILLO – introduced himself as a teacher who had taught with Anita for some time and now 
works at the diocese at Catholic Cemeteries.  He is also a Lector.  Welcome David. 

LANI GORE – Council members have reviewed her application.  This was a call in time for introduction 
and questions. 

MINISTRY REPORTS  

• Security – Martin- no meetings yet 
• Events –Marilyn- Mother’s Day Basket Raffle, Panda Express and Baskin Robbins fundraisers are 

coming up 
• St. Vincent de Paul – Russ is working to make contact with them. 
• Magnificat Moms – Julie-April attendance 10 for escape room; 14 dinner.  May 15th-self-defense 

class and lunch; June 5th –spa day at Aji Spa;  break in July for the summer 
• Knights of Columbus – Alex  

1. Blood Drive was Sunday but they don’t have numbers of participants yet 
2. The Fr. Bob Binta Council will sponsor a section of SR 347 for trash pickup. 
3. 30 members went on the recent Fishing Trip. 
4. Fr. James noted that the Council will be receiving the Founder Day Incentive Award  

• Ministry List – Discussion was tabled until next month.  Jay will provide all members with a 
working ministry list for comments.  Please return comments by Wednesday May 19th. 
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PASTOR’S REPORT –Fr. James thanked everyone for their continued support. 

• Covid numbers are coming down; more parishioners are coming back to in-person Mass.  As far 
as masks go, we still follow the diocesan’s regulations. 

• New Building Plan-Committees are gathering and working on various aspects.  We are working 
to get a new video which addresses some of the suggestions made by parishioners. 

• Sr. Colleen will retire in June.   
• David Rees will be leaving us for a teaching position at Seton.  His position will be posted 
• The Diocese has a new program, Walking with Moms in Need.  Molly Goins had agreed to be 

our representative.   
• We are still in the brainstorming mode for full return to Mass and Church activities. 
• May 24th will be a general Graduation Mass 
• David and Julie both suggested more social media avenues for general transparency of church 

activities. 

PAM BOGGS – Council members have reviewed her application.  This was a call-in time for introduction 
and questions. 

FAMILY PROMISE – Tracy Ryan shared the mission of Family Promise.  Our parish has a 2 week 
commitment.  The next one is June 27-July 4th.   

JAY – housekeeping items 

• Time allowed for open discussion on any candidates 
• Next meeting we’ll meet the other 2 applicants for council positions.  For fairness, Jay will try to 

set up a zoom time with them. 
• Fr. James would like to have our June meeting in person in Annex 4 
• Next meeting June 2 at 6:30pm 

8:18pm closing prayer Alex 

Respectfully submitted, 

Marilyn Johnston, Recording Secretary 

 

 


